Draft minutes of the meeting of Hannington Parish, held at Hannington Village Hall on 17th September 2019 at 7.30 pm

1. Welcome by Chairman.
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and no apologies had been sent in advance of the meeting. Following the resignation of Jan Hertz the Council proposed to co-opt John Whitfield, who had attended the meeting and introduced himself to all. The Council voted to co-opt Mr. Whitfield, he duly signed the Acceptance of Office in front of all present and joined the Council. 
2. Declarations of interest.
 Councillors were reminded that any change of interests be reported to BDBC. The Clerk would send Cllr. Whitfield the relevant forms to fill in his declarations.
3. Draft Minutes for approval.
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters Arising from the above meeting (if not covered elsewhere on the agenda).
The council expressed its thanks to Jan Hertz for his proactive role in being a Councillor and for doing an amazing job in bringing Broadband to the community.
The action list from the last meeting was reviewed and the Clerk reported that planning trackers had been set up and as the football club had now installed the defibrillator, the Clerk had informed it that the Council would pay for the cabinet in which it would be housed and a cheque had been raised to cover that. With regards to finance, this would be expanded on later, but a second bank account could not be set up until the Clerk or other Councillor had access to the main account. 
All Councillors had been sent reports from the Clerk and should anyone wish to see any correspondence they were advised to contact her.
5. Open Forum
This was added to the agenda for the first time as a non-minuted chance for any member of the public to raise any issues pertinent to the Parish.
6. Councillor issues to include the co-opting of one new Councillor. 
No further issues to discuss.

7. Aims and Objectives of Parish Council.
Prior to this meeting Robyn Kelly, a Planning Officer from BDBC, had spoken to the Council and residents about the Neighbourhood plan and gave detailed information as to what it entailed. The Council agreed that after hearing this information, the Neighborhood Plan would not be included on the Council’s immediate aims and objectives as it would not have any benefit for Hannington Parish.
8. Roads, Footpaths and Bridleways.
8.an  Update on Highways Matters 
The issue of dog fouling was discussed by the Council and preventative measures were discussed. The Clerk had contacted BDBC to request advice and enquire as to whether dog fouling bins could be made available. County Cllr. Vaughan spoke about what measures other local parishes and organisations had used to combat this. The Clerk has contacted BDBC and requested dog fouling bins and signs to be placed around the Parish. The Council also discussed the potential use of notices, stickers and special paint to draw attention to dog excrement in the area and this would be explored further.

8.b Update on Footpaths & Bridleways . Cllr. Keogh was unable to attend tonight’s meeting and no report had been received.

8.c  Lengthsman Scheme – The Clerk gave an update on the Lengthsman’s scheme and reported that she and David Saunders were going to tour the area to look at footpaths and any problem areas that needed clearing. A number of bridleways were mentioned as needing improvement and so she would look at these and see what costings were to make these more accessible.

9. Planning.
No new applications were discussed.

10. Finance and Audit. 
The Chairman informed all present that should any member of the public wish to view full accounts, they were welcome contact the Clerk who would arrange this.

The Clerk met with a Business representative from Lloyds this week to discuss access to the bank account. After the election and now resignation of Jan Hertz, Simon Taylor was the only Councillor who could sign cheques and access the account. As Cllr. Kinnear was present at the meeting, the Council agreed that, in order for invoices to be paid in time, she could sign the cheques with Cllr. Taylor. Two forms had been preprinted for Cllr. Lowrie and Cllr. Larminie to be added to the account. In the event that no previous Councillor attended the meeting to sign these forms, Lloyds had informed the Clerk that if the problems with accessing the account were noted in the minutes, the bank could use the minutes and add Cllrs. Lowrie and Larminie onto the account without the need for further signatures.

10a. Quarterly report.

A quarterly overview of income and expenditure was given to Councillors.

Account balance-£12339.28? This was an ESTIMATE as the Clerk was unable to access the statements-neither she nor the previous Clerk were able to receive them. Cllr. Taylor would contact Lloyds and change the correspondence address so statements can be urgently received.

Asset valuation:

	Asset type
	Valuation agreed at 31 March 2019
	Purchases/written off
	Adjusted asset value
	Remaining useful economic life

	All seats
	287
	0
	287
	10 years

	Notice boards
	1490
	0
	1490
	15 years

	Millenium Milestone
	6247
	0
	6247
	25 years

	Wellhead
	3963
	0
	3963
	50 years

	Village Green
	0
	0
	0
	In perpetuity

	IT equipment
	1570
	0
	1570
	4 years



Total Asset value-£13584.00

Cheques for payment.

The below cheques were approved by the Council for payment.
Cheque 0421:Renumeration to the Clerk for payment made for Microsoft Licenses-£267.12
Cheque 0422: Renumeration to the Clerk for Cryoserver Cloud subscription-          £259.20
Cheque 0423: Clerk salary and Expenses November-September (to include £51.30 in travel expenses as agreed by the Council in December 2018)-£2954.30
Cheque 0424: Kingsclere Football Club-defibrillator cabinet-£485.85 
Cheque 0425: HALC affiliation fees and NALC levy-£208.00



10b. Audit report. The external auditor confirmed Hannington PC’s exemption from Audit and nothing more needed to be done until the Audit documents come in in 2020. The Internal Auditor was due to meet with the Clerk when the access to the Lloyds account was resolved but advised that, for compliance purposes, the financial access issues were formally noted in the minutes and he would rather wait until March’s bank statement can be accessed before receiving all documentation and subsequently submitting his report.

10c. To discuss potential amendments to the budget/any planned events for 2020, prior to its draft before December’s meeting.
Councillors discussed the request for a second defibrillator in the village and costings. It was agreed that a second defibrillator would be useful but it was a case of how much funding could be obtained. Cllr. Taylor cautioned that it wasn’t a simple case of buying a piece of kit-training would have to take place. He estimated the cost as around £2000. The Clerk reported that she had just ordered two for another Parish at £2100 each. She reported that sadly, the previous grant available from the British Heart Foundation had been stopped, but that free training was now given. She added that although training used to be necessary, most defibrillator now came with specific instructions so anyone could use them in an emergency. Cllr. Vaughan spoke and kindly agreed to give a grant of £1000 to be used towards the cost of the defibrillator.

11. Police matters
Cllrs. were sent a copy of the latest police report. The current neighbourhood priority in the local area was burglary. 
The number of burglary reports had been low throughout August, albeit there had been cases of opportunist theft in other adjacent areas. Tractor parts had been stolen from Binley, and garage breaks had been reported at Wells Lane in Whitchurch, and in Laverstoke. Now that summer is coming to an end, Police advice was that security marks could be made on garden machinery and lawnmowers before they were put away. Residents should also check if the access to gardens was secure. For further security, putting alarms on your outbuildings could be beneficial.

12. County Councillors Report. Cllr. Vaughan gave a report. He reported that bus routes would be finalised by the end of September, particularly rural ones.
13.Borough Councillors Report. Cllr. Kinnear gave a report on behalf of the Borough and spoke about her planned visit to the waste disposal unit. It was also reported that Tadley Police Station would be closed for refurbishment for 8-12 weeks and local police would operate out of Basingstoke.
14. Dates for meetings 2020. 
     14.a Parish Council meetings
It was agreed that the Parish Council would meet on the below dates:
[bookmark: _GoBack]February 11th 2020
May 12th 2020
September 8th 2020
December 8th 2020
     14.b Annual Parish Meeting 2020
This would be ideally held directly after the meeting in May but would be finalised next month.


The meeting ended at 8.42.
